MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
BETWEEN
CALIFORNIA SCHOOL EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION AND ITS RIVERSIDE
CHAPTER #506
AND THE
RIVERSIDE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

December 14, 2018
This Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is entered by the California School
Employees Association and its Chapter #506 (CSEA) and the Riverside Unified

School District (District). The District and CSEA met and negotiated the effects of
District hours of operations and the impact on bargaining unit employees.

On December 14, 2018, the District and CSEA met and agreed to the following:

Effective February 19, 2019, the following department office staff will have
their hours changed to 7:30-4:30:

Attendance/Accounting Payroll

Budget Purchasing

Facilities Publications/Records
Maintenance and Operations Risk Management
Nutrition Services Transportation

There may be exceptions made to the effective date above for compelling
reasons made in consultation with CSEA and the District.

There may be exceptions to the 7:30-4:30 hours made based on the business
necessities of the Department.

This MOU is a tentative agreement and shall not be finalized until the completion
of CSEA’s policy 610 review process and Board of Education approval.

For the District: For the CSEA:
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Kyley Ybarra Date Sandi Gardia Date
Assistant Superintendent, Personnel President, CSEA Chapter #506
Riverside Unified School District Riverside Unified School District
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